

Dear Resident,

We are writing to share information about what to expect during your stay in quarantine or isolation housing. This email also outlines available resources as well as important guidelines you are expected to follow.

Quarantine and Isolation Housing

It is important to understand the distinction between quarantine and isolation housing:

- Quarantine housing is for those who have been exposed to someone who has tested positive
 for COVID-19. Exposure is defined as being within 6 feet for more than 15 minutes of someone
 who has COVID-19. Even though you may not be experiencing symptoms or have tested
 positive, you still may develop COVID-19, as symptoms can appear anywhere from 2 to 14 days
 after exposure to the virus.
- **Isolation housing** is for those who have tested positive for COVID-19.

While you are in quarantine or isolation, you should limit your exposure to others whether you live on or off campus. This means you should not attend in-person classes or go to university buildings, except to the residence hall where you are in quarantine or isolation.

Check-in, Access and Room Assignment

After completely reading this email, please proceed with packing your belongings and relocating to your new assignment. As a part of our convenient self-check-in process, your TigerCard (or temporary access card) has been programmed to allow you to access the residence hall. You may check into the hall between 8:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m.

For check-ins during business hours (M-F, 7:45am until 4:45pm): you will receive a phone call from an AUH staff member regarding your check-in process.

For check-ins after hours: proceed to your assigned residence hall. When you arrive to your hall, you will need to check in with the staff member at the front desk. You will need to show them this email to confirm your assignment and receive your room key and check-in packet.

Included in the check-in packet is your room key, a one-page document outlining this email and an Auburn Cares brochure. Once you have arrived at your assigned hall, please complete the <a href="https://check-in.google.com/che

Room Assignment

Building Assignment:

Building Addresses (please enter your assigned residence hall address into your preferred GPS):

Hall M: 282 P.O. Davis Drive

Leischuck Hall: 501 Duncan Drive

Graves Hall: 439 Duncan Drive

Please note that students moving into isolation housing may have a roommate.

Room Amenities

All rooms in quarantine or isolation housing are outfitted with basic items that students may need. This includes a twin XL bed, dresser, desk and chair, linens (sheets, blanket, pillow, towels), toilet paper, shower curtain, trash bags and trash can, and some cleaning supplies. Most rooms have a refrigerator and microwave, if there is not a refrigerator or microwave in your room you can use the common area kitchen. Graves Hall has a kitchen located on the first floor and Leischuck Hall has a kitchen on the second floor. All rooms in Hall M have a refrigerator and microwave.

Work Order Request

For missing amenities or to request maintenance, residents should submit a <u>maintenance</u> request.

What to Bring

We suggest that you bring toiletries, medication or any equipment needed for routine medical treatments, any items needed for school work, chargers for electronic devices, enough clothing to last for the duration of your stay, and anything that you may need for entertainment (books, laptop, phone, chargers, etc.). Students may find FetchMe (334-209-7730) or (https://www.fetchmedelivery.com) or InstaCart (www.instacart.com) useful if you need something once you move to your new assignment.

Parking and Shuttle Transportation

Residents who wish to drive to their assigned residence hall and do not have a RH parking permit can email parking@auburn.edu for temporary RH parking permission. You should include your name, Banner ID number, and the length of your stay in quarantine or isolation. If your car is not currently registered with Parking Services you will also need to include the make and model of your vehicle as well as your license plate number.

Continuing your coursework

Students in quarantine or isolation housing should not attend in-person classes. You should let your professors know that you will be unable to attend class in-person and request course

materials. WiFi is available in the residence halls, so you will have access to online courses/materials and be able to complete assignments remotely using your personal computer or phone. If you need additional assistance, contact <u>Auburn Cares</u>.

Report your Results on the Exposure Notification App

In addition to the Self-Report Form, you should report your positive COVID-19 test on your GuideSafe™ Exposure Notification App. This voluntary, anonymous action will notify other Exposure Notification App users in our community so they can quickly quarantine or seek testing or treatment. If you need immediate medical assistance, call 911. If you have questions regarding your health, please contact the Auburn University Medical Clinic at 334-844-9825.

Residence Hall Safety

Each residence hall room has an evacuation route posted on the back of the room door. Please familiarize yourself with the evacuation routes for your room. If the fire alarm sounds in the residence hall you should evacuate immediately. Please note that the fire alarm in the residence hall sounds like a loud tone or buzzing. Once outside, move to one of the designated evacuation assembly areas. Only use evacuation areas that are in a safe location, not directly impacted by the emergency. In the event of severe weather, there are severe weather shelter areas located on the first floor of the residence hall. The area is indicated with green signage stating "SEVERE WEATHER SHELTER AREA". If there is a tornado warning issued, proceed to the severe weather shelter area until the severe weather threat has passed. Please remember that any time you leave your room, including for a fire alarm or severe weather, you should wear your mask.

Mail

Students in quarantine or isolation housing should not go to the mailroom. You may pick up your mail and/or packages after your quarantine/isolation period ends. If your mail/package is medicine or a textbook and you need it before your quarantine/isolation period ends, contact University Housing by emailing housing@auburn.edu or calling 334-844-4580 to coordinate pick-up and delivery of these items.

Checkout procedures

Once you have been cleared by either the Auburn University Medical Clinic OR you have received a "RETURN TO CAMPUS" notice from the Covid-19 Resource Center and you meet all of the conditions described to leave quarantine or isolation housing, please check out with an AUH staff member or drop your room key in the key box at the front desk of the hall.

Please leave all provided items (pillows, linens, towels, etc.) in the room. You should remove all personal items and trash from the room. Students who do not remove all items and trash will be assessed a cleaning fee. Once you have completed all necessary steps, please complete the check-out form to notify our staff that you have vacated your space.

Physical distancing and face coverings

All students in quarantine or isolation housing are expected to practice appropriate physical distancing. You should limit interactions with others, always maintain a 6- to 10-foot distance from others and limit leaving your assigned room.

When it is necessary to leave your room, always wear a face covering that completely and snugly covers your nose and mouth. Before and after leaving your room, wash your hands with soap and water for at least 20 seconds or use hand sanitizer. There are hand sanitizer stations in the building.

Guests

During the quarantine period, you are not allowed to host guests inside of the residence hall. If you have forgotten something and need an item brought to you, ask the person delivering the item to leave it at the front door of the hall for you to retrieve.

Meals

Tiger Dining will provide meals for students who are in quarantine. Students will be able to order food from the 844-EATS found on the Grubhub app. Current delivery hours are from 11 a.m. until 8 p.m., everyday.

To place an order in the Grubhub app, select delivery and then select the 844-EATS shop. Make sure to include your delivery address and enter your building name exactly as it appears on the <u>Auburn University campus map</u>. For example, Leischuck would be entered as Leischuck Residence Hall. Simply hover over your building on the campus map, and the correct name will show.

In the comments, please provide your phone number.

You will be notified when your order is on the way, and you should meet the delivery person downstairs (don't forget your mask). Deliveries are contactless. The delivery person will place your items on the ground and step away and then you may proceed with picking up your items. Coming soon you may also order additional snacks and supplies from 844-EATS!

If you have any questions regarding this process or if you have dietary needs that you would like to discuss, please contact Tiger Dining 334.844.3287 or Catering@Auburn.edu.

Auburn Student Pharmacy Services

The AU Student Pharmacy is able to deliver both prescription and Over-The-Counter (ex. Tylenol, cough drops) medications to you during your quarantine. They have available a variety of medications including a COVID Care Package developed based on CDC recommendations for the treatment of COVID. To contact the pharmacy, please call 334-844-4641.

Trash removal

A small trash can and trash bags are provided in your room. Once your trash can is full, you are responsible for taking it to the nearest dumpster.

Policies

You are expected to abide by all <u>Auburn University Housing policies</u>. In addition, you are expected to follow the guidelines related to quarantine and isolation housing outlined in this email, including relocating to and remaining in quarantine or isolation housing until the end of your quarantine or isolation period. Failure to comply with these expectations will result in referral to the Office of Student Conduct and conduct charges related to non-compliance. These expectations are in place to protect the health and safety of the campus community, and we appreciate your cooperation.

As outlined in the Auburn University Housing Alcohol and Drug policy, "the possession, distribution or consumption of alcohol in University operated residence halls is prohibited, regardless of age." If you are seen with alcohol, it will be confiscated by the security guards, and you will be referred to disciplinary action.

Available resources

The Auburn Cares staff can provide general support to anyone in quarantine or isolation housing. They will connect students to university and community resources and provide assistance based on a student's individual circumstances. Please contact Auburn Cares by calling 334-844-1305 during normal business hours (7:45 am – 4:45 pm, Monday – Friday). Or, you may email them at auburncares@auburn.edu.

Additional campus resources are listed below. Please note that in-person assistance may be limited.

- Emergency Assistance: 911
- Auburn University Medical Clinic COVID hotline: 334-844-9825
- Auburn University Housing On-Call:
 - o Graves Hall: 334-740-2187
 - o Hall M: 334-740-2258
 - o Leischuck Hall: 334-740-2175
- Auburn University COVID Resource Center: 334-844-6000
- Auburn University Property Management: 334-844-4477
- Auburn University Student Counseling and Psychological Services: 334-844-5123 (Primary office phone and 24-hour crisis line)
- Auburn University Student Pharmacy: 334-844-4641
- Auburn University Academic Support Services: http://academicsupport.auburn.edu/

Your health remains our top priority, and we are here for you. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you need anything.

Auburn University Housing